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SCOTT TOWNSHIP OFFICES
Scott Township Administrative Offices

301 Lindsay Road, 2nd Floor
Scott Township, PA  15106

(412) 276-5300
Web site: www.scott-twp.com

e-mail: scotttwp@scotttownship.com
Denise H. Fitzgerald, Manager, Secretary-Treasurer

Robert L. McTiernan, Solicitor
Lawrence J. Lennon, P.E., Engineer

Scott Township Police Department
301 Lindsay Road

Scott Township, PA  15106
James P. Secreet, Chief of Police
(412) 276-7725 – Administration

911 – Emergency
(412) 279-6911 – Non-Emergency

Scott Township Tax Office
301 Lindsay Road

Scott Township, PA  15106
Lisa M. Riley, Real Estate Tax Collector

(412) 276-5302

District Magistrate 05-2-22
301 Lindsay Road

Scott Township, PA  15106
Craig C. Stephens, District Justice

(412) 276-7887

Scott Township Code Enforcement Office
301 Lindsay Road, 2nd Floor
Scott Township, PA 15106

Office Appointments:  Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. and 
3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.

Field Appointments:  Monday-Friday 10:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Robert F. Fischer, Code Enforcement Officer/Building Inspector 
(412) 276-5300, Ext. 252

Todd R. Tulowitzki, Code Enforcement Officer
(412) 276-5300 Ext. 216

Randy D. Lubin, Director of Public Services 
(412) 276-5300, Ext. 218 

Scott Township Public Works and Parks Department
2600 Old Greentree Road
Scott Township, PA 15106

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 7:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.
Bert Smelko, Foreman, Public Works and Parks  (412) 276-4656

Population: 17,024 (2010 Census)
Land Area: 3.86 Miles     

Roads:  State – 6.4 Miles  
County – 2.5 Miles  •  Local – 39 Miles

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS
The following Boards and Commissions meet in the Scott Township  

Municipal Building, Main Meeting Room, 301 Lindsay Road, as follows:

Scott Township Board Of Commissioners
• AGENDA MEETINGS are held 

the second Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.
• REGULAR MEETINGS are held 

the fourth Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.

Scott Township Planning Commission
 (Meetings are held the 1st Wednesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.)

Mark Mox, President
Kenneth Lee, A.I.A., Vice President 

John Remensky, Secretary
Adolph Podurgiel
Dana Ann Slizik

 Jane Sorcan
William J. Quinn

 Solicitor, John Vogel, Esq. 
Engineer, Emily Palmer

Scott Township Zoning Hearing Board 
(Meets as needed)

David Seybert, PhD., Chairman
Joseph Woznicki, Vice Chairman

Amber Grier, Secretary
Solicitor, Jeffrey Hulton, Esq.

Scott Township Civil Service Commission 
(Meets as needed)

Thomas J. Galluze, Chairman
Michael J. Finnerty, Vice-Chairman

Mark J. Palastro
Solicitor, John Cambest, Esq.

Scott Township 
Environmental Advisory Council

(Meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7:30 p.m., as needed)
Donald E. McGuirk, Chairman

Robert M. Gamble, Vice-Chairman
 Bert Lindstrom
William Luxner

Police Pension Board
(Meets as needed)

Thomas M. Castello, Esq.
Jeff Skees

Herbert H. Ohliger, III

Non-Uniform Pension Board
(Meets as needed)

Donald Giudici, Chairman
Randy Lubin, Vice-Chairman

James Fisher

Representatives to SHACOG Board of Directors
Donald Giudici, Delegate

David Jason, Alternate Delegate

Scott Township Vacancy Board
J. David Henderson

Scott Township Library Board 
(Meetings are held the 2nd Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m.)

Scott Township Board of Commissioners
	 Ward	 Name	 Home Phone
	 1	 Eileen L. Meyers.............................................. (412) 279-4003
	 2	 William E. Wells.............................................. (412) 276-8623
	 3	 Stacey A. Altman............................................. (412) 221-1977
	 4	 David G. Calabria............................................ (412) 276-1488
	 5	 Thomas M. Castello, Esq. ............................... (412) 429-8247
	 6	 David A. Jason, Vice President........................ (412) 249-8171
	 7	 Frank W. Bruckner .......................................... (412) 279-9563
	 8	 Patricia Caruso................................................. (412) 489-3945
	 9	 Donald W. Giudici, CPA, President................. (412) 561-0824

Kathy Calla
Kim Griffith
Kathy Sites
Gina Leone, Director/Librarian

Laurie Brant  
Louis Calgaro  

Mark Moore 
Andrea Wachter 
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Federal, State and County Representatives

Allegheny County Council 
(412) 350-6540

District 4
The Honorable Michael J. Finnerty

County of Allegheny
436 Grant Street, Room 119

Pittsburgh, PA 15219
(412) 429-8687

U.S. Senator (412) 803-3501
The Honorable Patrick J.  Toomey
100 W. Station Square Drive
Suite 225
Pittsburgh, PA 15219

U.S. Senator (412) 803-7370
42nd Senatorial District
The Honorable Robert P. Casey, Jr.
Grant Building
310 Grant Street, Suite 2415
Pittsburgh, PA 15219

U.S. Congressman (412) 344-5583
Congressional District #18
(All of Scott Twp.)
The Honorable Tim Murphy
504 Washington Road
Pittsburgh, PA 15228

PA Senator (412) 344-2551
42nd Senatorial District

The Honorable Wayne Fontana
930 Brookline Boulevard

Pittsburgh, PA 15226-2106

PA Representative (412) 264-4260
House of Representatives

The Honorable Nick Kotik 
(Wards 1, 2, and 5)

45th Legislative District
1350 Fifth Avenue

Coraopolis, PA 15108

Standing, left to right: Frank Bruckner, Thomas M. Castello, Patricia Caruso, Eileen Meyers, David Jason,
Donald Giudici, Stacey Altman, David Calabria and William Wells.

Scott Township residents vote at the following locations:
Ward 1.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................811 Paul Street – Polish American Citizens Club
Ward 2.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................Park Road – Scott Park Community Building
Ward 3.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................50 Vanadium Road – Vanadium Woods
Ward 4.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................310 Kane Blvd – Our Lady of Grace Church
Ward 5.....................................District 1 .........................................................301 Lindsay Road – Scott Township Municipal Building
	 District  2 ........................................................2030 Swallow Hill Road – Chartiers Valley Intermediate School
Ward 6.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................1630 Greentree Road – Covenant Presbyterian Church
Ward 7.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................55 Forsythe Road – St. Stephen Lutheran Church
Ward 8.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................1000 Lindsay Road – Our Lady of Victory Church
Ward 9.....................................District 1 & 2..................................................1625 Greentree Rd – SS Simon & Jude School

PA Representative (412) 343-3870
42nd Legislative District

The Honorable Daniel Miller 
(Wards 3, 4, 6, 7, 8 and 9)

650 Washington Rd., Suite 102
Mt. Lebanon, PA 15228
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To the Residents of Scott Township:

Denise H. Fitzgerald
Township Manager

This past year, we built a new pool at Scott Park.  Please stop by to enjoy the new Township pool.  This year, the commis-
sioners approved the construction of a Deck Hockey rink and upgraded playground equipment in Scott Park.  Please look for 
these new amenities sometime this summer.  

The Township road program was recently approved so you will be seeing roadwork a little early this year as opposed to the fall.

This issue of the Scott Township News will focus on upcoming events, usual seasonal issues, as well as provide you with 
some useful information regarding the most recent legislation of general interest to our Scott Township residents.  I hope this 
issue of the newsletter is both informative and helpful to you.

Dear Ward 1 Residents,
Hope everyone is doing well and looking forward to a wonderful summer. 

Speaking of summer please come up and relax in our new pool and enjoy our park. 
This year we will be adding a deck hockey and upgrading Scott Park playground 
area and making it handicap accessible. Hope you have noticed over the last few 
years new businesses have been coming to Carothers Avenue, please patronize 
them when possible. 

We are hoping to see more businesses join them. School will be out soon and 
more children will be out at play, so please drive carefully. As always I have enjoyed 
representing this ward and I am here for you to hear your concerns. 

Eileen Meyers           	                       1st Ward

William Wells           	                        2nd Ward
Dear Residents of the Second Ward of Scott Township,
This is the eighth year that I have had the honor of being your commissioner, 

and I thank you for entrusting me with this duty.  
This has been a very difficult year with many hard fought political battles.  

I have been very vocal on opposing the steep slope ordinance violations that I 
believe have occurred.  As you are aware most of the homes in our ward have rear 
yards that border very steep slopes. The steep slope ordinance was implemented 
to protect the home owners when new developments are planned from possible 
flooding and land slides.  Most of the existing storm water facilities in our area 
are at full capacity and cannot convey additional storm water effectively and the 
soil composition in this area is extremely slide prone (this year I have fought 
against three areas in the township where steep slopes have been disturbed). 
I have not made great progress and face severe opposition but will continue to 
oppose any disturbance of the slopes that violate the township ordinance that 
could possibly put our homes at risk. 

I have also been vocal at opposing the construction of a  $750,000.00 (ap-
proximately) hockey deck that is designed directly behind some rear yards on 
Lindsay Road bordering Scott Park.  I have concerns that the building of this 
hockey arena will eliminate the parking that is greatly needed in the park, par-
ticularly in the summer months when the ball fields are in use, the picnic groves 
rented, and the pool is at full capacity. I do not want the parking to pour onto 
lower Lindsay Road adjacent to the park creating a nuisance for Lindsay Road 
residents. I feel we can construct a hockey deck in the park and conserve the 
much needed parking spaces with proper engineering. I have also been asked 

 Hello fellow residences of Ward 4.  I hope all is well and you are looking 
forward to Spring.  There is good news for those who travel through the inter-
section of Bower Hill Rd. and Kane Blvd.  Finally, a request by the Township for 
the installation of a traffic signal was made and approval was granted by the PA 
Department of Transportation.  This will make for a safer and improved capac-
ity of the intersection.  No date has been set for the installation; however with 
design, reviews, ordering equipment and installation and such, we are looking 
at it as maybe an early Christmas present.  The Road Program is in high gear 
and anxious to get started. Our ward, using the allotted funding, can pave twice 
the distance by using a procedure used by the Dept. of Transportation.  Poor 
base areas and pot holes, would be addressed first, as in any application.  The 
savings is produced, by milling 1 ½” versus milling 3 ½”.  This method has been 
adopted by two other commissioners to increase the length of paving in their 
wards.  Shireville and Betram Drives will be paved this year.  However, they can-
not be completed using the cost saving method since they have concrete bases.   

David Calabria           		            4th Ward

This Spring issue of Scott Topics is filled with 
upcoming events and information that is useful 
for every resident.

•  Scott Township Board of Commissioners  •
by our neighbors who’s back yards border the park if the township could place 
the parking areas against their property and consider moving the deck behind 
the basketball court so that the noise from the hockey games is not in their yard 
and does create a unneeded disturbance. 

In closing the number one request that I receive from residents throughout the 
township is if the housing codes could be better enforced, eliminating or repair-
ing blighted properties and also to have homes that are unsightly or in disrepair 
brought up to code. Blighted properties do not attract responsible home owners 
or responsible tenants. We have a great township that the residents are proud 
to call home and we certainly do not desire to attract neighbors or landlords that 
do not keep their properties up to code. 

Please attend the township meetings, a huge percentage of your tax dollars 
are allocated to local governments. Many residents will pay more in county, 
school, and township taxes than they do federal taxes and have no idea what 
their tax dollars are being spent on or if they are utilized in effective positive 
ways. I will be seeking a third term in the spring election and I am asking for the 
residents support.

Please feel free to contact me at 635 Lindsay Road, or by phone at (412) 
276-8623, or by email at wellscommissioner@gmail.com. 

P.S. mark your calendar the civic league has scheduled Santa and the horse 
drawn carriage for December 9,2017. Sincerely, Bill Wells.
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8 Visit www.scott-twp.com 
for additional information.

Therefore, they must be milled full depth to prevent future damage to the new 
wearing and base course.  The remaining length of Norsen Dr. will be completed 
using the 1 ½” milling method to match the stop line of last year.   Residents on 
Vanadium Road,  I ask for your patience; please be informed that, due to major 
repairs required to curb and sidewalk, the paving of the road will be scheduled 
for next season so that funding can be allocated for the necessary repair.

The township is addressing some issues with the new swimming pool and 
hopefully they will all be addressed for the upcoming season.  Other new projects 
and improvements are proposed for our Parks.  Your voice in the township matters 
and can be heard at township meetings.  I believe in integrity, accountability, good 
work ethics and honesty.   We work for you and if you like or dislike something, 
you must let us know.  If you see something that does not look right, call.  The 
way to eliminate a concern is to let the proper people know before it turns into a 
problem.  Have a good year and thank you, Dave.  

David A. Jason,  Vice President     6th Ward

I wish to send a warm spring greeting to all my fellow neighbors in Scott Town-
ship. I hope everyone is looking forward to summer time and maybe even a well-
deserved vacation. Our new pool is a great place to enjoy yourself this summer 
so please take advantage of the Scott Township resident pool passes program.  

I wanted to point out that we really have some incredible people working 
for Scott Township and for that I am always very grateful. I would like to start by 
recognizing the township’s administrative staff and management team lead by 
our Manager Denise Fitzgerald for their superb and professional work. Our Police 
Department Lead by Chief James Secreet is made up of 21 brave and dedicated 
law enforcement officers who are always striving to perfect their skills and keep 
our community safe. I believe our Department is one of the best trained and most 
professional Police Forces in the State. Our Township Public Works Department 
Lead by Bert Smelko is staffed by hardworking men who keep our roads clear 
of snow in the winter and our parks looking great in the summer. To tell you the 
truth the public works department has a variety of responsibilities throughout the 
year it is hard to keep up with them. 

I would also like to recognize and give my thanks to all the township’s Vol-
unteer Firemen. They give so much back to our community. We must remember 
these dedicated men and women run into burning buildings while others run 
out! Think about that for just a moment! They volunteer their time for this and 
train hard be at a level equal to professional full time fire departments. They are 
true American heroes and we should always hold up as good examples for our 
children to admire. 

We really have a wonderful home here in Scott Township and I intend to 
keep on working for its residence to keep it this way. I want everyone in the 
community to know I am always available to assist anyone who has a township 
issue they need help with. I can’t always promise that I will solve every problem 
but I will do my best for you. I do not believe that government will provide all the 
solutions to everyone’s issues but I do believe that government should never be 
a road block to progress.   

In conclusion I want to wish all of you a happy 2017 and if you need the 
services of my office please call me: 412-249-8171 or you may email me at 
djwrite@live.com. I wish you all a happy and safe year. 

Frank Bruckner                                7th Ward
Let me begin by saying thank you for your support, and I am truly honored to 

represent each and every one of you. I would also like to thank my fellow Com-
missioners, our Township Manager Denise Fitzgerald, Police Chief Jim Secreet, 
Employees of Scott Township, and our Management team. 

Several Public Safety issues were addressed, some of them were specific to 
the 7th Ward, while others pertained to the entire township. We worked diligently 
to ensure the safety of our residents of the entire township. 

A few general examples are the implementation of new street lighting,  new 
street signage, and road repair/improvements. Speeding on our streets was 
addressed with help from our Police Department by installing speed monitoring 
devices in both District 1 and District 2 of the 7th Ward to track and identify 
speeding patterns. Police patrols were increased in the vicinity to enforce traffic 
laws if necessary. 

We would like to again emphasize that everyone drive carefully, obey all 
posted speed limits and detours, as well as traffic signs and signals when navi-
gating our roadways.

In District 1 of the 7th Ward, I attended meetings held by Kings Grant, Paul 
Manor, and Jamestown Condominium Associations. Afterward, I learned of is-
sues pertaining to code enforcement, recycling, and also speeding and parking.

We were able to assist with code enforcement where applicable, we acquired 
an additional recycling dumpster, and we also acquired a few recycling contain-
ers. We installed updated street signage in key locations to assist motorists/
pedestrians with road way traffic hazards and patterns. As mentioned previously, 
we monitored speeding patterns and Police patrols were increased in the vicinity 
to enforce traffic laws if necessary. 

In an effort to ensure the safety of those residents in District 1 who were 
affected by the Twin Hills Controlled Archery Hunt, we issued letters outlining the 
court ordered mandatory requirements pertaining to the controlled archery hunt.    

In the spring of 2016, a number of residents of the 7th Ward expressed an 
interest for a Pickle Ball Court at Scott Park. With guidance and assistance from 
Director of Public Services Randy Lubin, and Public Works Supervisor Bert Smelko, 
a new Pickle Ball Court became a reality. I have learned a great deal from Randy 
and Bert, and I look forward to the continued exchange of ideas and collaboration. 

To better serve Scott Township, and again with assistance from Police Chief 
Jim Secreet, we were able to implement a Safe Exchange Zone. The Safe Ex-
change Zone is located on the library side of the township building and it is under 
24 hour video surveillance. The objective of the Safe Exchange Zone pertains 
to anyone with custody exchange concerns, and internet or local purchase con-
cerns. Please make use of this benefit and contact the Scott Township Police if 
there are any issues. 

Because of their sacrifices and professionalism, the Scott Township Board of 
Commissioners issued a Proclamation to our Police Department for Law Enforce-
ment Appreciation Day which was held (June 11, 2016-Public Safety Day), and 
again on (January 9, 2017-Law Enforcement Appreciation Day).   

In collaboration with the Pennsylvania Game Commission and IT Director 
Jay Cherep, we were able to offer a presentation to address questions and 
concerns regarding Coyotes observed not just in the 7th Ward but throughout 
all of Scott Township.  

With the assistance of our three Proud and Distinguished Fire Departments 
and the Scott Township Emergency Medical Services (EMS), we implemented 
a Community CPR class for all residents of our Township. The program was a 
great success. This project could not have been coordinated without the help of 
Assistant Township Secretary Lisha Mihalko. 

As a loyal supporter of the Scott Township Public Library, I commend Director 
Gina Leone, the dedicated Library Staff Members, the Board of Directors, and 
Friends of the Library. Together, they all contribute in making the Scott Township 
Public Library a wonderful township resource. Last year, the Scott Township Board 
of Commissioners purchased a table for the annual Trivia Night fundraiser. It was 
a great experience had by all.  
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Each fall, in District 2 of the 7th Ward, the annual Orchard Spring Road Hal-
loween Party brings the community together, by allowing children to socialize 
with their neighbors. A safe, enjoyable environment was experienced by all who 
attended. I would like to thank our Public Works Department, the Scott Township 
Fire Department, and the Scott Police Department Officer Shane McGrath and 
his K-9 Lord for their participation. I was honored to take part in the event as a 
costume judge. We all enjoyed seeing the children snacking on treats, creating 
crafts, and playing games. This event would not be possible without Jessica 
Modelo who has been leading the event’s planning committee for the past six 
years. Jessica and her team have raised money for various charities. Among 
them were a child diagnosed with leukemia, a local mother who is battling a brain 
tumor, and the K-9 Program of Scott Police. 

It is with great sorrow that I report that on February 12, 2017 our K9 Officer 
Lord passed away from a tumor. I offer my condolences to Lord’s handler Police 
Officer Shane McGrath for his loyal dedicated service. I know Lord will be missed 
at the annual Orchard Spring Road Halloween Party, and also by a host of other 
municpalities whom he interacted with.  

Also in  District 2 of the 7th Ward, the Baranowski family of Orchard Spring 
Road contacted me regarding their idea for the installation of a “Little Library”. I 
was eager to learn about the project, and lend a hand and a little guidance. With 
assistance from IT Director Jay Cherep, the Baranowski family made a compel-
ling presentation to the Board of Commissioners to gain permission to install 
the “Little Library” in the lower Parklet on Orchard Spring Road. Afterward, the 
Board of Commissioners voted unanimously to approve the installation of the 
“Little Library”.  A Special thank you goes to fellow Commissioner Eileen Meyers 
who contributed along with myself for the Registration fee of the “Little Library”. 

In early 2017, the park benches in both park lets located in District 2 of the 
7th Ward, were replaced. 

In closing, the 2017 road repaving program will take place in District 1 of the 
7th Ward. In both Districts, we will be evaluating and addressing minor sewer flow 
projects as well as some Building Code/Enforcement issues.  Please continue 

•  Scott Township Board of Commissioners  •

Bower Hill VFD is one of the 3 Fire Departments that serve the over 17,000 
Scott Township residents and businesses. Bower Hill is a completely volunteer 
fire department with approximately 40 members who can respond to the calls 
for assistance from the residents and businesses, regardless of the time of day.  

Here are some ways that you can support Bower Hill so that we can continue 
to provide fire service to the residents and businesses of Scott Township.

	 1.	 BUY-A-BRICK – We are currently selling bricks that you can personalize.   
		  These bricks will be displayed on the front of our building for everyone to  
		  see. If you are interested in finding out about the brick program visit our  
		  website or email Brandon at bhvfd255.brick@gmail.com.

	 2.	 AMAZON – When you purchase an item on Amazon, go to Amazon Smile  
		  www.smile.amazon.com and enter Bower Hill’s name.  We will receive a  
		  donation from Amazon based on what you have purchased. 

	 3.	 UNITED WAY – Bower Hill VFD is a member of the United Way and  
		  our United Way Donor Number is 2341.

	 4.	 AMBULANCE MEMBERSHIP – By becoming a member of Bower Hill you  
		  can receive medically necessary ambulance transports and we will accept  
		  what your insurance carrier pays and not bill you for the balance of the  
		  ambulance transport. We provide ambulance services and transport whether  
		  you are or are not a member of Bower Hill.

	 5.	 DEPARTMENT MEMBERSHIP – Become a member. We have several  
		  positions that you might be able to fill. Not everyone in our department is an  
		  interior firefighter. Several members provide help on the exterior on the fire  
		  ground as well. Helping with many tasks involved in fighting a fire or at an  
		  accident scene.  If you would like to talk to someone about joining please  
		  call 412-221-3497 and someone will get back to you.

UPCOMING EVENTS 
(additional events will be posted on our website www. bowerhillfire.com):

	 1.	 CRAFT FAIRS – We have several craft and vendor fairs throughout the  
		  year. Our next one is on Sunday, April 30th from 10:00 a.m.to 3:00 p.m. at  
		  the fire department 161 Vanadium Road.

	 2.	 GOLF OUTING – We have our annual golf outing in the fall of the year.   
		  Please check out our website www.bowerhillfire.com in the fall for date  
		  and time. 

COUPLE OF ITEMS:
	 1.	 PHONE CALLS – Bower Hill Volunteer Fire Department DOES NOT make  
		  any phone calls to residents asking for financial support. Our only contact is  
		  by the mailings that we send in October and January regarding our  
		  membership program.

	 2.	 HOUSE NUMBERS – Check your house numbers and see if they are visible  
		  from the curb both night and day. This is vitally important in getting the right  
		  services to you when needed.

•  BOWER HILL VFD  •

Thank you for your continued support of Bower Hill VFD.

Happy Spring! Even though winter was not as bad as usual at least it’s over 
and we can look forward to better weather. I’m happy to report that the traffic 
signal at the corner of Bower Hill and Kane Boulevard has been approved by 
PennDot. Now we need to get through the red tape. It should be installed by mid 
July. Providence Point has a new tower coming up and the Chapel should be 
available by the time you read this. Don’t forget to come to Public Safety Day on 
Saturday, June 10, 2017 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. We’ll have something for 
everyone. Looking forward to seeing you there.  

Patricia Caruso                               8th Ward

Hello to the residents of the ninth ward. Please take time to read through this 
newsletter. The information contained herein is very beneficial and helpful to the 
residents of Scott Township and surrounding communities.

Now that the weather will be improving we can begin to look forward to 
upcoming events such as Memorial Day Parade, Public safety day, Fourth of 
July, summer movies in the park, and Octoberfest.

Beginning sometime in late July to the middle of August a portion of Ryan 
Drive starting at 144 Ryan Drive will be milled and resurfaced along with curb 
repairs and or replacement at an approximate cost of $77,000 to the Township.

Have a wonderful summer and please remember to take advantage of our 
beautiful park and new swimming pool. Also, remember to drive safely and obey 
all traffic rules and posted warnings on the road especially around construction 
zones in order to keep our roads safe for everyone.

Don Giudici, Board President               9th Ward

to enjoy all of the amenities of Scott Township’s Park which develop lifetime 
memories, and if I can answer questions or help with township problems, please 
call me at (412) 279-9563 or e-mail me at:  fbruckner.stwp@gmail.com.
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for Construction Project Updates.

2017 Road Program
Road work is scheduled to begin on or around June and should be completed by September. 
Affected residents in these areas will be notified of dates when the work is scheduled to begin, 
which may include prohibiting street parking during that time, and the potential for temporary 
road closures. We appreciate your patience as you may experience minor delays during the 
milling and paving process along and around these roadways. Please drive safely and with 
caution when traveling through the work zone areas. Thank you and have a safe summer.

	 ROADS	 WARD	 FROM LOCATION
	 Glenn Ave	 1	 Superior St. to Summit St.

	 Lindsay Rd.	 2	 hse # 635 to 795

	 Spring Valley Rd. 	 3	 Vanadium to Rockhill Rd.
	 Twin Oaks Rd.		  Spring Hill Rd to Rockfield Rd.

	 Betram Dr.	 4	 Moynelle Dr. to Larsen Dr.
	 Norsen Dr.		  hse 1660 to Township Line
	 Shireville Dr.		  Artvue Dr to Somerville Dr.		

	 Robin Dr.	 5	 Swallow Hill Rd. to Meadow La. 
	 Meadow Ln.		  Hope St. to CVSD line.

	 Spreading Oak Dr.	 6	 Green Oak La. to Shady Knoll Dr.

	 Robinwood Dr.	 7	 (Jamestown) Alden Dr. to Mt Lebanon Line

	 Raven Dr.	 8	 Segar/Scrubgrass to hse # 1070 Raven Dr. 
	 Cardinal Dr.		  hse # 1492 Raven to TBD

	 Ryan Dr.	 9	 hse # 144 to hse # 253

* Note - The above road program paving guide was the most current list prior to submittal for this publication and could be 
subject to program change.
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SERVICES 
Fingerprinting – The Police Department provides finger-

printing services to residents and employees of businesses 
located in Scott. There are only several officers that do the 
printing so you should call ahead for an appointment.  Most 
appointments are scheduled between 3pm and 5pm Sunday - 
Thursday. There is a $10 fee for this service. Call Officer Doug 
Burek to schedule an appointment @ 412-276-7725 ext 281.  

Incident Reports – If you are involved in an incident 
and need a copy of the report you can contact the Police 
Secretary, Franny Morelli @ 412-276-7725 ext 507.  The 
report will only be released if the incident is closed. A current 
or ongoing investigation will not be released. If you want to 
file a report for an incident you should call the emergency 
dispatch @ 9-1-1.  An officer can come to your residence if 
you live in Scott or you can go to the Police Station to make 
the report.  We do not take reports over the phone. 

Administration M-F, 8am-4pm  (412) 276-7725 
Non-Emergency  (412) 279-6911 

Emergency  9-1-1 
police@scotttownship.com

The Scott Township Police Department consists of 21 full 
time sworn officers and answers an average of 5,000 complaints 
a year and about 450 arrests. The Department has 2 bicycle 
Officers, 1 full time Investigator, 1 K-9 Team and a School 
Resource Officer assigned to the CV Intermediate Unit. The 
Department is also very active with several Joint Task Forces, 
including The District Attorneys Narcotic Enforcement Team, 
The South Hills DUI Task Force and the SHACOG Critical 
Incident Response Team.  

Identity Theft Presentations – One of the fastest grow-
ing crimes in America is Identity Theft. Our Officers provide 
talks to groups to give information on ways to protect them-
selves from becoming a victim.  Contact Sgt. Jeff Skees 
@ 412-276-7725 ext 248 for information on these sessions. 

Traffic Complaints – One of the most common complaints 
we receive are traffic related.  We feel that the most effective 
way to solve these complaints is by presence and enforcement.  
Two ways the public can assist us is one, to notify us when 
there is a specific problem.  Provide us with information on 
where the problem is occurring, when and by whom (vehicle 
description).

Secondly, if you reside in a residential neighborhood and 
are willing to permit Scott Officers to monitor traffic from your 
driveway, we want to know.  Upon advising us, we will request 
that you complete a permission form and your driveway will 
be put on a list of locations that our Officers can park at to 
monitor traffic.  Call Sgt. Steve Fury @ 412-276-7725 ext 
247 for more information.

Suspicious Activity –  Although our Officers patrol the 
Township thoroughly, we cannot do it by ourselves. We need 
your help in watching for any suspicious activities in your 
neighborhood. When you see something that doesn’t seem 
right, call the police, we can investigate. Although we prefer 
that you give your name and number to the Police Dispatch in 
case we need to obtain more information from you, you can 
remain anonymous if you prefer. Call 9-1-1, if it needs im-
mediate attention.  For general information or comments, 
call 412-276-7725 and leave a message.

Serving Scott Township and Rosslyn Farms
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Abandon Vehicles – The Township does have an ordinance 
on abandon vehicles. The Police Department only investigate 
abandon vehicles on public streets. Abandon vehicles are those 
that are parked on the street with either an expired inspection 
sticker or registration plate. Vehicles that are parked on private 
property are investigated by the Township Ordinance Officer, 
Todd Tulowitzki.  He can be called @ 412-276-5300 ext 216. 

On Street Parking – Some areas of the Township have 
restricted parking from 2 am - 6 am.  These streets are posted 
with signs at least on each end of the street. Vehicles must 
be completely off the road to be in compliance.  Should a 
temporary situation arise that a vehicle may need parked on 
the street (driveway repair, guests, etc.) you can call the non 
emergency dispatch or the Police Department Administrative 
number between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. Monday thru Friday. 

Door to Door Solicitation – Scott Township has a Solici-
tation Ordinance that requires individuals to obtain a permit 
before soliciting. Application can be made to the Police Sec-
retary at the Police Station. Soliciting is not permitted past 
dusk and is not permitted after noon on Saturdays, and not at 
all on Sundays and Holidays. 

Vacation Checks – If you are leaving your residence for  
an extended period and want the Police to make checks of  
the property, you can call 412-276-7725 and leave a  
message for an Officer to return your call or email  
police@scotttownship.com.  Provide your name, address, 
contact phone number, dates you will be gone, and any other 
information pertinent to the property (i.e. lights on timers, 
cars in driveway, etc.) Also, if possible, please indicate a 
local emergency contact name and number for us to call   
should a problem arise.

TOWNSHIP OF SCOTT
2016 Proclamations:

On February 23, 2016 the Board of Commissioners 
approved a proclamation designating March 7th – 13, 2016 
as MS Awareness Week.

On August 9, 2016 a proclamation was provided to 
two of the Scott Pool lifeguards, Ethan Winger and Ross 
Manganaro for saving the life of a three year old boy.

On September 27, 2016 a proclamation was given to a 
local business; Mustin Chiropractic for 25 years of service. 
Mustin Chiropractic was and continues to be a proud busi-
ness of Scott Township.

On November 22, 2016 Scott Township recognized 
Congressman Timothy Murphy for great bravery through 
the rescue of an unresponsive man found in the Capital 
Hill building.

Code Enforcement
When you are spring cleaning, keep in mind that it is 

unlawful to have unsightly debris or junk in your yard.  It 
is also illegal to have unregistered or uninspected vehicles 
on your property.

Haul away bags or dumpsters can be placed on 
your property for clean up or a construction project for a 
maximum of 10 days.

PODS are a convenient way to pack your belongings 
for storage elsewhere. Again, they can be on your property 
for a maximum of 10 days. You cannot use trailers for 
storage on your property.

Parking on your lawn or in 
your yard is illegal and the Police 
Department and Code Enforce-
ment are working together to step 
up enforcement. Officers will be 
looking for illegally parked cars 
evenings and week-ends and 
furnishing the information to the 
Code Enforcement Office.

Chicken coops are becoming increas-
ingly popular, but township ordinances 
prohibit keeping poultry or farm 
animals. Therefore, raising chickens 
is not permitted in Scott Township.

Rental Properties
Under PA Act 21, effective June 1, 

2015 owners of all rental properties will be 
required to install carbon monoxide detectors. This will 
become part of the inspection process.

Recycling
Please place your recyclables in your new bin with the 

lid opening toward the street with a minimum of three 
feet between each 
container and other 
objects. Do not park 
your vehicle near the 
container.  

The truck has a 
mechanical arm that 
reaches the bin so it 
is very important that 
you follow the place-
ment instructions.
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Scott Township - Garbage & Recycling Pick-Up
ACCEPTABLE ITEMS INCLUDE:
•	 Metal: Metal food cans, aerosol cans (empty), 

aluminum foil and foil products (clean), beer and soft 
drink cans

•	 Plastic: Plastic baby wipe containers, bleach, 
detergent, household cleaner bottles, yogurt cups, 
food containers, margarine tubs, shampoo bottles

•	 Glass: Beverage bottles and food jars (clear, brown, 
amber and green)

•	 Paper: Paperboard boxes (cereal, tissue, shoes 
etc.), white office paper, computer paper, magazines, 
newspapers, advertising inserts, junk mail (including 
envelopes), catalogs, phone books, paperback books, 
coupons and receipts, paper bags and shopping bags 
(handles removed), corrugated, note: corrugated 
must be tied or bundled no longer than 14” 
x 14”.

	 Recyclables will be picked up every other 
week on your regular garbage pick-up 
day. The municipality will be divided into two sections, 
(A) and (B). Please refer to the street listing (visit 
www.scott-twp.com) to be sure when service 
will be provided and refer to the calendar below.

5. HOLIDAY SERVICE: If a holiday falls on Monday, 
pickup will be one day later, Tuesday. Observed 
holidays for 2017 are: New Years Day, Memorial 
Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving and 
Christmas Day. If the holiday should fall on a weekend, 
your pickup day will not be affected.

1. REGULAR CURBSIDE COLLECTION: 
Garbage and refuse should be placed at the curb the 
night before your scheduled pick-up.

2. GUIDELINES FOR COLLECTION:
•	 Garbage should be in properly secured containers or 

plastic bags.
•	 All furniture items, appliances, household goods and 

disassembled children’s swing sets will be accepted 
at curbside.

•	 Carpet should be rolled and tied in lengths not to 
exceed 48 inches so that one man can lift.

•	 Empty paint cans and/or dried paint is acceptable. 
Paint can be dried by air drying or soaking up with 
newspaper or kitty litter.  Lids should be left off.

3. EXCLUDED ITEMS:
•	 Building materials may be picked up for a fee by calling 

Waste Management at 1-800-866-4460
•	 Tires
•	 Automobile parts, including wheel rims.
•	 Trees and branches.
•	 Ashes from furnaces and fireplaces. 
•	 Stones and dirt, liquid paint.

4. RECYCLING
Recyclables should be placed loose in a single container.

SINGLE STREAM RECYCLE: Residents do not 
have to separate the plastics—Type 1 through 7, metals, 
glass and papers.

6 . A P P L I A N C E S  C O N T A I N I N G 
REFRIGERANT:  The contractor will collect such  
items as refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, 
dehumidifiers, water coolers, etc.; however, the item 
must have a sticker certifying that refrigerant has been 
removed.  If it does not have the sticker, it will not be 
picked up because it is unlawful for the contractor to 
dispose of these items containing refrigerant. To save 
refrigerant removal costs, it is suggested that residents 
have the company delivering the new appliance dispose 
of the old appliance.

7. QUESTIONS REGARDING REFUSE OR 
RECYCLING COLLECTION AND BILLING 
CALL:
Waste Management of PA at 800-866-4460.

Please look for your street name on either Schedule A or 
Schedule B for your recycling pickup date.

Regular Curbside Collection: Garbage and 
refuse should be placed at the curb after 
6 p.m. on Sunday and before 6 a.m. on 
Monday for collection.

JANUARY
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B	 1	 2	 3	 4	 5 	 6	 7	
A	 8	 9 	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	
B	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	
A 	22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	
B	 29	 30	 31

2017 Garbage & Recycling Schedule
FEBRUARY

	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B		  		  1	 2 	     3	 4  	
A	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	
B	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	
A	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25
B 	26	   27  28

MARCH
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B	  			   1	 2	 3	 4 	
A	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	
B	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	
A	 19	 20	 22	 22	 23	 24	 25	
B	 26	 27	 28	 29	   30	 31

APRIL
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B							       1	
A 	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	
B	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	
A	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	
B	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29 
A	 30

 MAY
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A 		  1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	
B	 7	 8	 9 	 10	 11	 12	 13	
A	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	
B	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	
A	 28	 29	 30	 31

JUNE
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A	  	 		  	 1	 2 	 3	
B	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10
A	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	
B	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	
A	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30

JULY
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A 							       1	
B	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	
A	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	
B	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	
A	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29
B	 30	 31

AUGUST
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B 			   1	 2	 3	 4	 5	
A	 6	 7	 8	 9 	 10	 11	 12	
B	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	
A	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	
B	 27	 28	 29	 30	 31

SEPTEMBER
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
B						      1	 2	
A	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	
B	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15 	 16	
A	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	
B	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30

OCTOBER
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A 	 1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	
B	 8	 9 	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	
A	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	
B 	22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	
A	 29	 30	 31

NOVEMBER
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A 				    1	 2	 3	 4	
B	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9 	 10	 11	
A	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	
B	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	
A	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30

DECEMBER
	 S	 M	 T	 W	 T	 F	 S
A						      1	 2	
B	 3	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	
A	 10	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15 	 16	
B	 17	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	
A	 24	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30
B	 31

See A/B Street Listing on Page 5.Holiday that there will be no pick-up - move one day forward
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Recycling Program Street Listing

H ST
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2017 Fall Leaf Waste & Branch Pick-Up Schedule 
WARD AREA L/B PICK-UP DATES

6TH, 7TH, and 9TH WARD 
Areas of - Greentree Rd., the Oaks, Orchard Spring Rd. and Ryan Dr. 

TUESDAY OCT 24, OCT 31,  
NOV 07, NOV 14, NOV 21

2ND and 5TH WARD
Areas of - Lindsay Rd., Robin Dr., 

RT 50 and Swallow Hill Rd.

WEDNESDAY OCT 25, NOV 01,  
NOV 08, NOV 15, NOV 22

1ST  WARD 
Areas of - Glendale 

THURSDAY OCT 26, NOV 02, NOV 09, 
*(NOV. 23), NOV 30

8 TH WARD 
Areas of - St Clair Heights, Scrubgrass, 

and Kane Blvd.

FRIDAY OCT 27, NOV 03, NOV, 10 
*(NOV. 24), DEC 01

3RD and 4TH  WARD
Areas of - Bower Hill, Rock Hill, Somerville and Vanadium Rd.

MONDAY OCT 23, OCT 30, 
NOV 06, NOV 13, NOV 20

*(NOV 23 & 24) - Held over one week due to Thanksgiving Holiday
Leaves can only be placed in 30-gallon compostable paper bags and tree trimmings are to be bundled and tied with twine in 
manageable 3’ to 4’ foot lengths. Each bag and/or bundle to be picked up should not exceed 40 pounds. 

** Please contact the Scott Township Public Works Dept. at (412) 276-4656 if you need any additional information regarding 
your leaf and branch pick up. If you need to make special provisions for any additional accumulation of your leaf and branch 
waste outside of the current township pick up schedule, contact the number listed above and you will be given instructions and 
directions for special drop off locations near you. (Wood Waste Recycling: 43 Prestley Rd., Bridgeville, PA 15017 - 724-695-1000)

Scott Township’s
2017 Leaf Waste Schedules

2017 Spring Leaf Waste & Branch Pick-Up Schedule 
WARD AREA L/B PICK-UP DATES

6TH, 7TH, and 9TH WARD 
Areas of - Greentree Rd., the Oaks, Orchard Spring Rd. and Ryan Dr. 

TUESDAY MAY 09, MAY 16, MAY 23

2ND and 5TH WARD
Areas of - Lindsay Rd., Robin Dr., 

RT 50 and Swallow Hill Rd.

WEDNESDAY MAY 10, MAY 17, MAY 24

1ST  WARD 
Areas of - Glendale 

THURSDAY MAY 11, MAY 18, MAY 25

8 TH WARD 
Areas of - St Clair Heights, Scrubgrass, 

and Kane Blvd.

FRIDAY MAY 12, MAY 19, MAY 26

3RD and 4TH  WARD
Areas of - Bower Hill, Rock Hill, Somerville and Vanadium Rd.

MONDAY MAY 08, MAY 15, MAY 22
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Scott Township American Legion Post 290 will hold their annual Memorial Day Parade on Monday, May 29th at 11 a.m. beginning at Our Lady of Victory Church and ending at Scott Park where there will be a ceremony honoring service men and women.

8 Visit www.scott-twp.com 
for additional information.

Movies in the Park

Scott Park Amphitheater—

Movies begin at dusk.

ALL children must be 

accompanied by an adult.

June 24
July 22

August 19

8 Visit www.scott-twp.com 

for complete movie listings.

PUBLIC SAFETY DAY
Saturday June 10, 2017 - 10am - 2pm
Please join us at the lower area  of Scott Park.  As always we plan events which  will interest the whole family. Participating will be all three Scott Township fire departments, the Scott Township Police Department, plus our STEMS and EMS departments.

Events planned include: 
•Life Flight helicopter landing  •Jaws of life demonstration  
•Appearance by our canine officer, Lord Thomas  •Smoke Simulator House, DUI simulators •The SWAT Team, 911 van, Fire Marshall  •Bicycle safety program & inspections (bring your bike)•Child fingerprinting, car seat inspections  •Blood pressure checks, 

•A Taser display  
•“Pluggy”, Kid’s Training House, •Fire extinguisher training,  
•Advice on identity theft, internet scams and   credit card fraud.

Scott Township will host their annual tree 
lighting ceremony on Thursday, December 
7, 2017 at the Scott Park amphitheatre at 
6:30pm.  

Tree Lighting
Thursday December 7, 2017
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Please Consider Supporting the Scott Conservancy

The Scott Conservancy

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________________Date: ________________________________

Address:________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City:__________________________________________________________________________________ State:_______________ Zip:___________________ 	

Phone:______________________________________________________  Email:_______________________________________________________________

Donation:	 ____ Family $25		  ____ Individual $15	 Enclosed is an additional donation of $__________________

				           We now accept PayPal for donations. Simply access www.paypal.com and 
				           refer your donation to our email address at ScottConservancy@yahoo.com.   

~ OR ~
Make your check payable to: The Scott Conservancy.  Please mail this form along with checks to:

The Scott Conservancy, PO Box 13067, Pittsburgh, PA 15243.

We occasionally like to send out event reminders and member updates by e-mail, and appreciate having e-mail addresses. 
All information given to the Scott Conservancy is kept confidential and is used only for Conservancy purposes.

The Scott Conservancy is a 501(c) (3) non-profit organization and, as such, all donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. 
The official registration and financial information of The Scott Conservancy may be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State 
by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania, 1-800-732-0999.  Registration does not imply endorsement.

Now accepting

Home to a Natural Woodland Area with Walking Trails

If you like to watch birds, 
experience nature with a 
brisk walk in the woods, 
or just want to take your 
dog out for some morning 
exercise, the Kane Woods 
Nature Area located on 
Scrubgrass Road is the 
place to go. 

Three parking lots are available 
for visitors: A small one is the Whis-
key Point Trailhead located at 1461 
Scrubgrass Road directly across the 
Veteran’s Memorial Bridge. The 
second, larger parking lot is the 
Scrubgrass Run Trailhead at 1459 
Scrubgrass Road, and the third is the 
Jewish Community Center parking 
lot on Kane Blvd. All three areas pro-
vide easy access to the trail network.

The Scott Conservancy is com-
prised of local residents who love 
Scott Township and its wild and 

scenic nature areas. Vol-
unteers without paid staff 
or professional fundraisers 
manage the Conservancy. 
All the money raised by 
donations go right back 
into the community to 
improve the nature area 
and maintain the trails. 

Please visit www.ScottCon-
servancy.org or call us to learn about 
Conservancy activities and how you 
can get involved, our phone number 
is 412-276-5300 x301. 

We hope you will consider volun-
teering with the Scott Conservancy 
or making a donation to support the 
mission of preserving Scott Town-
ship’s green space.

Please contact me so I can help with:  ________ Trail Maintenance    ________ Educational Program   ________ Fundraising

________ Membership Development    ________ Traffic Island Maintenance    ________________________________ Other.
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Scott Conservancy 
Spring 2017 Community Programs – Open to Everyone! 

Plants for a Carefree Garden: 
Presented by Master Gardener Sandy Csikari 
Wednesday, May 17, 2017 Scott Lodge, 7:30 pm

The Scott Conservancy is pleased to invite the com-
munity to a program discussing wildlife in our area- 
the Eastern Coyote. The program is free to the public. 

Wildlife Conservation Officer Thomas E. Kline is an 
Officer for the Pennsylvania Game Commission in 
Western Allegheny County. Part of the job is educat-
ing the public, both hunters, and non-hunters, on the 
Commonweath’s vast population of wildlife. Officer 
Kline has met with many townships and organizations 
to talk about Pennsylvania’s most highly adaptive 
animal, the Eastern Coyote. 

The Eastern Coyote is found in all 67 counties of 
the Commonweath in a wide variety of habitats. What 
should we know about the Eastern Coyote so that we 
can co-exist? Officer Kline will be joining the Scott 
Conservancy for an educational presentation about 
the Eastern Coyote and its habitat, traits, range and 
much more. Space is limited so while reservations are 
not required, they would be appreciated and will help 
us prepare for the event.

Eastern Coyote Program:  Can we co-exist?
Thursday, June 8, 2017, Scott Lodge, 7:30 pm 

Cost: Free

Contact Jane Sorcan 
to register 412-276-5820 
or jasorcan@verizon.net 

Would you love to have a wonderful perennial 
garden without hours of maintanence? Have your 
previous attempts at gardening ended in failure? 

The class will provide you with information on se-
lecting trees, shrubs, perennials and bulbs which re-
quire little or no maintance, have long bloom times, 
multi-season interest and are disease resistant. 

Let Sandy help you beautify your space and sitll 
give you time to enjoy it!

Cost: $5.00 (payment will be  
collected at the door)

Contact Jane Sorcan
to register 412-276-5820 
or jasorcan@verizon.net
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See www.scottlibrary.org for more programs. SCOTT TOWNSHIP
PUBLIC LIBRARY

301 Lindsay Road • Scott Twp., PA 15106
412.429.5380 • scottlibrary.org

Mon-Thur: 10 AM - 8 PM • Fri:  Noon  - 5 PM
Sat: 10 AM - 5 PM • Sat. Summer:  10 AM - 2 PM

Sun:  CLOSED 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

We depend on your support to help fund our community 
library.  Every dollar makes a difference!

If you don’t have a library card, please stop by and get 
yours today; they’re free and we’d love to meet you.

Thank you for your generous support!

Name: _____________________________________
Address:  ___________________________________
City:   ______________________________________
State: ________________   Zip code:  ____________
Email: ______________________________________
Amount: ___________ Please make checks payable
to Scott Township Public Library. 
Your charitable donation is tax-deductible.

Join us all summer
for special events, 

programs, guests, and 
prizes to celebrate
summer reading!

Join us for programs!

Thursday, October 12 – Sunday, October 15, 2017
SCOTT TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY ROOM

Friends of the Library (FoL)
Over the years, the Friends have given the library 

many of the items to help it become what it is today. 
All library users are encouraged to become a member 

of the FoL. Please inquire at the library.

Mark your calendar

for the annual FoL Used Book Sale

We offer a variety of children’s, teen, adult, 
and senior programming!

ONGOING PROGRAMS:
Cooking Club ● Children’s Storytimes ● Book Club
Technology help by appointment ● Coloring Club
Current Events Discussion Group ● Game Nights
Teen Events ● ESL Discussion ● Lunch & Learns

Zinio allows you to download and borrow 
magazines, including Better Homes and Gardens, 

Consumer Reports, Car and Driver, and more.

Freegal lets you download 3 songs per week, 
from popular artists, FREE with your library card.

Hoopla provides our patrons with the ability to 
borrow and stream FREE music, movies,

TV shows and audiobooks.  

OverDrive allows you to download a wide 
array of adult, teen and children’s fiction and 

non-fiction titles on most eReaders, tablets, and 
Smartphones.

OUR FREE DATABASES: Did you know?

More and more, the 
roles of libraries are 

shifting to accommodate 
the ever-changing needs 

of their communities.

We are always looking for new 
and exciting ways to enhance 
the lives of our patrons, be it 
through our programming, 

advances in technology, or just 
offering a community space for 
you to relax, unwind, and read. 

We aim to not only provide as 
much material as we can, but to 

provide our patrons with as many 
services as we can.

“The library is the family 
room of the community.”

-Akhtar Badshah

What can your library do for you?
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LISA M. RILEY 
Scott Township and Chartiers Valley School District Real Estate Tax Collector 

Scott Township Tax Office 
301 Lindsay Road, Carnegie PA  15106 

Phone 412-276-5302 or email:  lriley@scotttownship.com  
Tax Office & drive thru window hours are Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. - 5:00.p.m. 

 
Chartiers Valley School Taxes are only to be handled by the Tax Collector. 

Township Taxes can be handled by the Tax Collector and staff.  
 

The 2017 Township and School tax statements will be mailed in SEPARATE ENVELOPES on July 1, 2017, 
to homeowners as well as mortgage companies.  Please contact the tax office for any changes throughout 
the year such as refinancing, changing mortgage companies, address changes or the pay off of your 
mortgage.   

The due dates will be as follows: 
2% discount thru August 31, 2017 - postmarked by due date is acceptable 

Face thru October 31, 2017 - postmarked by due date is acceptable 
10% penalty will be added November 1, 2017, NO EXCEPTIONS 

 
 

CHARTIERS VALLEY SCHOOL TAX ONLY: 
 

You may choose the installment plan for the SCHOOL tax only:  
                                                                  1st Payment 25% Face – October 15, 2017 
                                                                  2nd Payment 25% Face – December 15, 2017 
                                                                  3rd Payment 25% Face – February 15, 2018 
                                                                  4th Payment 25% Face- April 15, 2018 
A 10% penalty will be added if payments are not POSTMARKED by the due dates, NO EXCEPTIONS: 
 

A $30 FEE PLUS PENALTIES WILL APPLY TO ANY NSF CHECKS 
For a valid returned receipt, please enclose a self addressed stamped envelope with your payments. 

 
DELINQUENT TAXES:  
Effective January 1, 2018, the tax office will no longer collect delinquent taxes.   
All Scott Township taxes not paid by December 31, 2017, will be turned over to a collection agency.  
Chartiers Valley School taxes not paid by December 31, 2017, will be turned over to Jordan Tax Service, 
EXCEPT FOR THOSE ON THE INSTALLMENT PLAN. 

  
MuniciPay:  We accept credit cards for Township tax only.   You may pay using one of these credit 
cards:  Visa, MasterCard, Discover or American Express for a fee of 2.65% of the total tax amount with 
a minimum fee of $3.00. This form of payment CANNOT be paid online; instead, you must either call or 
come into our tax office and we will assist you.  
   
As always, it is an honor and a privilege to have the opportunity to serve the residents of Scott Township.  
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions, concerns or comments that you may have 
regarding your taxes.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lisa M. Riley 
Tax Collector  
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2017   •   Scott Township Summer Recreation   •   2017
The purpose of the play camp is to provide a complete recreational program that will meet the 
needs and interests of all the children living in the Chartiers Valley School District.

Chartiers Valley School District Children - Children who have completed Kindergarten through 
6th Grade.  Children in the Carnegie area may also participate in the program.

SCOTT TOWNSHIP PARK TIME:  9:00 AM TO 12:45 PM DATES: JUNE 26th TO JULY 28th

REGISTRATION: Saturday, June 3th, 9:00 am to 11:30 am at the Locust and on Monday, June 5th, from 5:30 pm
to 7:30 pm at the Scott Township Pool Community Room.  Additional information will be available
during registration or by calling 412-279-0633.  (Proof of residency required)

$85.00 1st Child $105.00
$70.00 2nd Child $90.00
$60.00 3rd Child $80.00

Carnival day activities include balloon contest,
carnival games, candy and snow cones for all.

TALENT SHOW: Our annual talent show will be held on 
Wednesday, July 26th at 10:00 am

Friday, July 28th from 9:00 am to 12:30 pm

Starts Monday, June 19th to July 21th

Programs are open to all children living in the Chartiers Valley School District and Carnegie.

CARNIVAL DAYS:

Following the Recreation Program, children are encouraged to spend the rest of the day swimming at the pool.
All children must have a season pass or pay to enter the pool after 1:00 pm

TENNIS LESSONS:

SWIM PARTY:

Daily Activities and Special Events

1st Child
2nd Child
3rd Child

* Arts & Crafts and Free Swim

and Scavenger Hunts

Hockey, Volleyball, and Tennis
* Group Games: Bingo, Limbo, Tug-of-War,

Musical Chairs, and more

2017     SCOTT TOWNSHIP SUMMER RECREATION     2017

PURPOSE:

OPEN TO:

PLACE:

REGISTRATION FEE: RESIDENTS NON-RESIDENT

* Talent Show and Swim Party
* Organized Sports: Basketball, Baseball, Dodgeball,

* Special Activities: Street Bowling, Water Balloon Toss,
and Bicycle & Fire Safety Presentations

* Field Events: Land and Water Races, Obstacle Courses,

2017     Scott Township Summer Recreation     2017 
 

Purpose: To provide a complete recreational program that affords children the opportunity to play 
together and participate in a variety of outdoor activities while building lifelong friendships. 

Open To: Chartiers Valley School District children who have completed Kindergarten through 6th Grade. 
Children in the Carnegie area may also participate in the program at the non-resident rate. 

Place:  Scott Township Park  Time: 9:00 a.m. to 12:45 p.m.      Dates: June 27th - July 29th 

Registration: Saturday, June 4th 9:00a.m. - 11:30a.m. & Monday, June 6th 5:30p.m. - 7:30p.m.  
at The Scott Twp. Pool Community Room 

Registration Fee: Scott Twp. Residents  Non-Residents 
1st Child $85.00   1st Child $105.00 
2nd Child $70.00   2nd Child $90.00 
3rd Child $60.00    3rd Child $80.00 

 
Daily Activities and Special Events 

Arts & Crafts and Free Swim 
Talent Show and Swim Party 

Organized Sports: Basketball, Baseball, Kickball, 
Hockey and Tennis 

Group Games: Frisbee, Limbo, Tug-of-War, 
Musical Chairs and more 

Special Activities: Street Bowling, Water Balloon Toss 
and Bicycle & Fire Safety Presentations 

Field Events: Relay Races, Obstacle Courses 
and Scavenger Hunts 

 

        Carnival Day: Carnival day activities include carnival games, candy and snow cones for all. 
         Talent Show: Our annual Talent Show will be held on Wednesday, July 27th at 10:00 am 
                                 Swim Party: Friday, July 27th from 9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
            Tennis Lessons: Starts Monday, June 20th to July 19th 
 
      
   Lunches cost $1 per child each day. Children may select from pizza, hot dogs or PB&J.   
   A variety of original concession stand food items may also be purchased    
   throughout the week at the regular purchase price. 
 

 

Following the Recreation Program, parents are encouraged to spend the rest of the day swimming at the pool with their 
children.  All attendants must have a season pass or pay to enter the pool after 1:00 p.m. 

New 
Lunch Menu! 
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Lunch Menu! 



18 19

COMMUNITY DAY 2017 AT SCOTT PARK
Scott Township - 4th of July Activities

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •  Fireworks at 9:31 p.m.  • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
The pool will open at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, July 4th

At noon, the American Legion will conduct services to KICK OFF the fun!
12:20 p.m.	 Inner Tube with Ribbons
1:30 p.m.	 Land Races with Ribbons/Candy
3:00 p.m.	 Water Slide Contest
3:30 p.m.	 Water Races with Ribbons/Candy
3:50 p.m.	 Rubber Ducky Race - Water Slide
4:15 p.m.	 Money Hunt for 4th grade & under
5:00 p.m.	 *Drawing for two children’s bicycles
* To be eligible for the bicycles, you must have a season pass to Scott 
Township Swimming Pool. Purchase your season pass now!

Six additional prizes will be given away each hour to the children  
in the pool area. All children receive tickets when they arrive at the pool.

Rubber Ducky Race
On the 4th of July, the Scott Conservancy will be selling 50/50 raffle tickets for the annual “Rubber Ducky Race” outside the pool area. Buy a ticket for $5 and a duck with your ticket number on it will be entered into the race. At 3:50 p.m., watch the ducks swim down the water slide and race across Scott Pool! Proceeds benefit The Scott Conservancy and will be used to maintain the Kane Woods Nature Area for community use. The race is open to all ages and is a fun way to show support for us. Hope to see you there and may the best duck win!

Enjoy a Special Night Time Swim
The pool will close at 6:00 p.m. and re-open at 7:00 p.m. This will provide the perfect place to 
watch fireworks, which will begin at 9:31 p.m. that evening, and enjoy pool side music from 
7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.! Balls and rafts will be permitted in the pool at this time. Admission 
for the night swim will be $1.00. The admission price will be used to defray the cost of the 
fireworks. 

SEASON PASSES will not be accepted.

On the Small Ballfield…

	 9:00 a.m.	 T-Balls League

	 10:30 a.m.	 Girls Minor League Softball

	
Noon	 Boys Minor League Baseball

	 2:00 p.m.	 Girls Midget League Baseball

	 4:00 p.m.	 Boys Midget League Baseball

	 6:00 p.m.	 Girls Senior League Softball

On the Big Ballfield…

9:00 a.m. to Noon     Mighty Mites

SPECIAL THANKS…
To the following Scott Township businesses and residents for their generous contributions to the 2016 Fourth of July Fireworks 
display and our Community Day festivities. Please join us for our 2017 Community Day Festivities, and plan to stay for the  
SPECTACULAR FIREWORKS event at dusk. We know you will be proud and pleased with our Scott Township Community from 
beginning to SPECTACULAR end!

Visit the Food & Game Booths 
in the Upper Park Area 

sponsored by 
Scott Township Organizations

SFS
Howard

Traffic Control
Bower Hill VFD
Bishop Electric

South Hills Self Storage
B&R Pools

L Thomas
Dairy Queen

Carnegie Motors
Dormaont AARP

Caltronics
Union Real
A Petrelli

Center for Cosmetic
Superbolt

Chartiers Terrace
Lennon SMith

Tucker Arensberg
Scott Conservancy

BW Sales

Glendale Hose Co.
Pizza American, Inc.

Prescott Heating
Scott Township American Legion



20

2017 • Scott Township Pool • 2017
Opening Day • Saturday, May 27, 2017

Regular pool hours will be in effect.
Pool Hours	
	 Monday - Friday - 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.
	 Saturday and Sunday - 12:00 Noon to 8:00 p.m.
	 Family Nights (Monday & Friday) - 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. (Starts June 5th)
	 Senior Citizens (Monday thru Saturday) - 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. (Starts June 12th)
	 Special Needs Swim for Handicapped (Saturday) - 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. (Starts June 10th)

Swimming Lessons     Registration Fee:  Residents $40.00, Non-Residents $50.00

	 There will be five sessions of swimming lessons:		
		  Session One:	 June 12th to June 23rd	
		  Session Two:	 June 26th to July 7th	
	 	 Session Three:	 July 10th to July 21st
		  Session Four:	 July 24th to August 4th
		  Session Five:	 August 7th to August 18th

Water Aerobics     Registration Fee:  Residents $45.00, Non-Residents $55.00
	 ** Also available: Pay as you go, $5 per class		
		  Session One:	 June 6th to July 1st	
		  Session Two:	 July 4th to July 29th	
	 	 Session Three:	 August 1st to August 26th

Swimming Team	 Registration Fee:  Residents $100.00 per child
			   $10 discount for each additional swimmer

	  	 Practice Starts - Monday, June 12th	

		  Practice Sessions - Monday, Wednesday, Friday - 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.
			   Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday - 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Registration For All Programs	   (Proof of Residency Required)

	 Registration will be held at the Scott Township Pool Community Room
		  Saturday, June 3rd from 9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.
		  Monday, June 5th from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Private Pool Parties 
7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.     Fee: $350.00

	 Facility will be closed to the public.
	 Please reserve your private parties through the  
	 Township office.

Semi-Private Pool Parties (Birthdays)
Fee: $6.00 / Swimmer

	 Facility will NOT be closed to the public. 
	 Table and tablecloths will be provided.
	 Please reserve your parties 
	 by emailing: aquatics@scott-twp.com  
	 or call the pool at 412-279-0633.

TIME OF LESSONS
10:00 a.m. to 10:35 a.m.	 Beginner / Advanced Beginner / Intermediate
10:40 a.m. to 11:15 a.m.	 Beginner / Advanced Beginner / Intermediate
11:20 a.m. to 11:55 a.m.	 Beginner / Advanced Beginner / Intermediate

TIME OF CLASSES
Tuesday & Thursday	 7:00 p.m to 8:00 p.m.
Saturday		  10:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.
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2017 Important Swimming Pool 
Dates and Events at a Glance

May 15, 17 & 19	 Pool Passes go on sale -  
	 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
	 in the Community Room

May 22, 24 & 26	 Pool Passes go on sale -  
	 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
	 in the Community Room

Saturday, June 3rd	 Registration for all programs
	 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.
	 at the Locust

Monday, June 5th	 Registration for all programs
	 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.
	 in the Community Room

Tuesday, June 6th	 Water Aerobics Starts

Friday, June 9th	 Special Family Night Swim**
	 Pass Holders Only -  
	 Free Hot Dogs, Cokes,  
	 Sno-Kones
	 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

Monday, June 12th	 Senior Citizens Swim Starts
	 First Session Swim Lessons
	 Scott Sharks Swim Team Starts

Monday, June 26th	 Second Session Swim Lessons

Saturday, June 17th	 Soggy Dollar

Tuesday, July 4th	 Community Day
	 4th of July Activities

Thursday July 6th	 Second Session Water Aerobics

Monday, July 10th	 Third Session Swim Lessons

Saturday, July 22nd	 Soggy Dollar

Monday, July 24th	 Fourth Session Swim Lessons

Friday, July 28th	 Last Day of Recreation
	 Swim Party

Monday, July 31st	 Appreciation Day

Tuesday, Aug. 1st	 Third Session Water Aerobics

Monday, Aug. 7th	 Fifth Session Swim Lessons

Saturday, Aug. 26th	 Soggy Dollar

Monday, Sept. 4th	 Labor Day - Pool Will Close

**FAMILY NIGHT SESSIONS 
are held on Monday & Friday evenings 

from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. starting Monday, June 5th. 
Balls and rafts are permitted in the pool

for the Family Night Swim. 
Children must be accompanied by at least one parent  

to stay for the evening session.

Season Pass Tags will change to an ID picture for all individuals.  
Picture ID’s must be shown for everyday admission. 

Saturday, May 27th - POOL OPENS!
~ Regular Pool hours are in effect ~
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~ SCOTT TOWNSHIP RESIDENT ~
2017 Swimming Pool Application

Date:___________________________________ Name:__________________________________________________________________________
	 Last	  First		

	 (PLEASE PRINT)	 Telephone Home:_________________________________ Office:_ _________________________________		
	
The undersigned, being a resident of Scott Township, residing at:								      
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
applies for permit to use the public Swimming Pool of the Township of Scott for the 2017 Season and agrees to the rules and regulations for the 
operation of the Park Swimming Pool and Bath House.								      
1.	Fees		  2. Daily Admissions	 Week-Days	 Week-Ends & Holidays			 
		  $45	 First Pass	 Adult	 $5.00 	 $6.00 		
		  $45	 Second Pass	 Children	 $4.00 	 $5.00 		
		  $32	 Third Pass						    
		  $32	 Fourth Pass		  Twilight Hours	 $3.00						    
		  $32	 Fifth Pass						    
		  $25	 Each additional pass after the purchase of Five Passes					   
		  $25	 Pre-Schooler, Ages 3 thru Kindergarten					   
		  $  0	 Ages 2 or younger						    
		  $10	 62 years or older (Show Proof of Age) entitles you to 1 year season pass						    
		  Visitors (Up to 18 years old) - 3 weeks pass $25.00							     
		  COUPON BOOKS	 5 Admissions - $20.00   Week-Days						    
				    5 Admissions - $25.00   Week-Ends						    
3.	All individuals must show picture ID for daily admission.							     
4.	Applicant agrees that the use of the pool is at the risk of the bather.						    
5.	Picture ID may not be loaned. Permit is not transferable and will be lifted if present by person other than the one to whom issued.

(18 yrs or younger)

The above are members of my family and make their residence at the listed address. I certify that I have read the rules and the above statements made 
by me are correct.								      

No refunds will be made because I falsified information.
Applications for minors must be signed by a parent or guardian. Signed: _________________________________________________
	

Applications will be received at the Community Building located at Scott Park starting May 15th thru May 26th,10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Mon, Wed, Friday. 
Thereafter, applications will be accepted during normal pool hours. 
Mail-in applications will be accepted at the Scott Township Administrative Office, 301 Lindsay Road, 2nd Floor, Carnegie, PA 15106.			
No refunds will be considered after two weeks of the date of application. Those considered for refunds will be assessed 25% against the refund.		
**There will be a $30 assessment for any check returned because of Non-Sufficient Funds.						     	

Identification must be shown at the time of application

The following information will be verified.						             

  	 		  Age	 Last Grade		  Permit No	
	 Name	 Sex	 (If under 21)	 Completed	 School	 (Office Use Only)

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY							     
	 Check No.	 Check Amount	 Cash	 Total Paid	 Receipt No.	 Book No.

(5:00 p.m. to close)



22 23

RESIDENT REGISTRATION FORM
2017 Scott Township Recreation / Swimming Lessons

First Name Age Grade
Sex: M F

Fee: $40.00
Time Course

Fee: $40.00
Time Course

Fee: $40.00
Time Course

Fee: $40.00
Time Course

Fee: $40.00
Time Course

Water Aerobics
Session 1 Fee: $45.00

7:00p.m. to 8:00p.m.
10:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Session 2 Fee: $45.00
7:00p.m. to 8:00p.m.
10:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Session 3 Fee: $45.00
7:00p.m. to 8:00p.m.
10:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Date:

Fee: $85.00
$70.00
$60.00

Tuesday - Thursday
Saturday

1st Child
2nd Child
3rd Child

July 4th - July 29th
Tuesday - Thursday
Saturday

August 1st to August 26th

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Recreation Program

Parent's Signature:

11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Session 3

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

RESIDENT REGISTRATION FORM
2017        Scott Township Recreation / Swimming Lessons        2017

Home Phone
Business Phone

(            )
(            )

Last Name

Address

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.
12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m.

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

June 26th to July 7th
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Session 2
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4th thru 6th Grade
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June 6th to July 1st
Tuesday - Thursday
Saturday

12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m.

K. thru 3rd GradeProgram 1
Program 2

Session 4 July 24th to August 4th

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Session 5 August 7th to August 18th

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
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7:00p.m. to 8:00p.m.
10:45 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Date:

Fee: $85.00
$70.00
$60.00

Tuesday - Thursday
Saturday

1st Child
2nd Child
3rd Child

July 4th - July 29th
Tuesday - Thursday
Saturday

August 1st to August 26th

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Recreation Program

Parent's Signature:
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Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate
Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Session 3

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m. Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

RESIDENT REGISTRATION FORM
2017        Scott Township Recreation / Swimming Lessons        2017

Home Phone
Business Phone

(            )
(            )

Last Name

Address

10:00 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.
11:00 a.m. to 11:45 a.m.
12:00 NOON to 12:45 p.m.

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

June 26th to July 7th

June 12th to June 23rdSession 1

Session 2

Beg. - Ad. Beg. - Intermediate

Swimming Lessons

4th thru 6th Grade
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July 10th to July 21th
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Date:

NO REFUNDS AFTER THE FOURTH DAY OF EACH SESSION.
*There will be a $30 assessment for any check returned because of Non-Sufficient Funds.

Indentification must be shown at time of applicaton.

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY
Book No.Cash Total Receipt No.Check No. Check Amt.

Parent's Signature:
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A Big “THANK YOU!” from Scott Township to all the children 
and adults for spending their summer at the pool!

FREE HOT DOG & BEVERAGE
And your choice of Snow Kone or Popcorn
(The above will be given away between 1:00 p.m. and 4:30 p.m.)

ACTIVITIES:
1:30 to 2:15 p.m. – Waterslide Contest “Time”   •   2:15 p.m. – Land Races

3:00 p.m. – Inner Tube Races - Ribbons & Candy for ALL!
5:00 p.m. – Money Hunt - K thru 5th Grade   •   5:30 p.m. – Drawing for (2) children’s bicycles*

(6) Additional prizes will be given away each hour to the children in the pool area. All children will receive tickets when they arrive at the pool.

FAMILY NIGHT SWIM:
6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

*To be eligible for the bicycles you MUST have a season pass to Scott Pool.

Monday July 31st ~ 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.


